September 13, 1949.

## Dear Maple:

I want you to know that I appreciate your thoughtfulness in sending me a copy of the Annual Report of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation for 1948.

It was delivered to me today and I, therefore, have had time only to glance through it. It appears to contain some very interesting and informative subjects, supported by excellent charts and schedules.

You and your organization are to be commended for an excellent job.

With kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,

M. S. Eccles.

Hon. Maple T. Harl, Chairman of the Board, Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, Washington, D. C.